
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 30.3.11

11.36
Rebranding of University Placement Awards

In the light of surveys conducted by Student Marketing, the Sub-Committee had made recommendations for re-naming award titles associated with years of work placement or study abroad: to remove Diploma in Industrial Studies and use the currently available Diploma in Professional Practice, or for placement outside the UK and Ireland a new Diploma in Professional Practice (International), and to replace the Diploma in Area Studies with Diploma in International Academic Studies (min 09.74 refers).


AGREED that:

i) it be recommended to Senate that:

a) the awards of Certificate in Industrial Studies, Diploma in Industrial Studies, Certificate in Area Studies, and Diploma in Area Studies be rescinded;

b) the Diploma in Professional Practice or Diploma in Professional Practice (International) be associated with the year of work placement and the Diploma in International Academic Studies with the year of study abroad;

c) that the Regulations for the Diploma and Certificate in Industrial Studies and Diploma and Certificate in Professional Practice and the Regulations for the Diploma and Certificate in Area Studies be revised accordingly;

ii) the changes be implemented in all relevant courses from the year 1 intake in September 2011;

iii) Faculties/course teams which wished, following  consultation with students, to introduce the change in title for current cohorts should use the CA3 course revision process; one form might cover a number of courses;

iv) proposals for use of the Certificate in Professional Practice award be made to a future meeting.

